

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

SECTION ONE: PHONETICS (1.0 pt)

Part 1: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. wanted B. needed C. greeted D. watched
2. A. hour B. house C. home D. hand
3. A. easy B. clean C. heavy D. wweak

Part 2: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of stress in each of the following questions.

4. A. rubber B. career C. campus D. colour
5. A. difference B. mechanic C. pollution D. awareness

SECTION TWO: USE OF ENGLISH (5.0 pts)

Part 1: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (4.0 pts)

6. Would you like _____ a cup of tea?
A. drink B. drinking C. to drink D. to drinking
7. The teacher _____ teaches us English lives near our school.
A. which B. where C. what D. who
8. I _____ my grandmother last week.
A. visit B. visited C. was visiting D. has visited
9. If you _____ hard, you will pass the exam.
A. worked B. work C. is working D. has worked
10. She wishes she _____ enough money to travel around the world.
A. has B. have C. had D. having
11. She didn't tell me _____ to meet, in the lab or in the library.
A. where B. why C. when D. what
12. Daisy hurt her foot while she _____ down steps of the pagoda.
A. goes B. was going C. went D. has gone
13. He asked the children if they _____ excited about their upcoming trip to Ha Long Bay.
A. were B. will be C. are D. have been
14. I suggested _____ the weekend in the park.
A. to spend B. spend C. spent D. spending
15. If you speak English every day, you _____ improve your speaking skill.
A. should B. must C. can D. could
16. _____ my brother had a university degree, he couldn't find a good job.
A. Since B. Although C. If D. Because
17. The underground is _____ with people at rush hour.
A. full B. packed C. interesting D. liveable
18. The larger population the town has, _____.
A. the more is difficult it to find a job B. the difficult it is more to find a job
C. the more difficult to find a job is it D. the more difficult it is to find a job
19. In many countries, open-air markets _____ an important part in people's lives.
A. had B. made C. played D. did

20. You should wear your coat, or you may _____ a cold.

- A. come down with B. cut down on C. run out of D. get on with

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in the following question.

21. Kate wanted to know if pollution will endanger the wildlife there.

- A. to know B. will C. the D. there

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word in the following question.

22. Mother Earth provides us with air to breathe, water to drink and food to eat.

- A. produces B. protects C. supplies D. combines

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word in the following question.

23. The food in this restaurant is wonderful, but it's a bit pricey.

- A. expensive B. costly C. dusty D. cheap

Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

24. - **Helen:** Good luck with your English exam.

- *Hanh*: _____

- A. Thanks. I'll try my best. B. Ok, I'll think about that.
C. Sorry. I don't know. D. Yes. Let's go.

25. - David:

- **Huong:** Sure. But please be careful with it.

- A. Do you need any help? B. Can you come with us tonight?
C. Why don't we go out for dinner? D. Can I try your new camera?

Part 2: Supply the correct form of the words in bold in brackets to complete each of the following sentences. (1.0 pt)

26. My sister wants to be a _____ because she likes children. (TEACH)

27. Lan can speak English and French _____. (FLUENT)

28. It's more important than ever to protect our _____ information. (PERSON)

29. They use chemicals that will _____ the environment. (DESTRUCTION)

30. Mom hates those shoes. They are so _____. (COMFORT)

SECTION THREE: READING (2.0 pts)

Part 1: Read the following passage and choose the letter A, B, C, or D to best fits each of numbered blanks from 31 to 35. (1.0 pt)

DISCOVER NIAGARA FALLS, CANADA

Niagara Falls is a city in Ontario, Canada. It is home to the second largest waterfall (31) _____ the world, Niagara Falls. Many people come to Niagara every year to see the falls nearby, but there is much more to do here.

Go on the Maid-of-the-Mist, a boat (32)_____ takes you as close as you can get to the falls. Then visit MarineLand, a theme park filled with shows and rides that are sure to be lots of fun for the (33) _____ family. Also, you can visit the wax museum or go to Nightmares Fear Factory. It's the scariest haunted house ride in Niagara Falls.

When you get hungry, you can choose (34) _____ anything your heart desires. Niagara Falls has got many restaurants to choose from. The Skylon Tower Revolving Dining Room is a very good choice. There you can eat delicious meals and have a (35) _____ of the falls at the same time.

31. A. in B. at C. for D. to
32. A. what B. who C. which D. where
33. A. all B. whole C. total D. complete

34. A. eat B. eating C. to eating D. to eat
35. A. sight B. look C. view D. watch

Part 2: Read the following passage and do the tasks below. (1.0 pt)

ROLES OF TECHNOLOGY IN THE FUTURE

In the future, we'll be doing lots of things with the help of technology. Now, we drive our cars to work. But in 20 years, we will be travelling to different places in our self-driving cars. At present, we use smartphones to communicate with our families and friends. Communication will be more convenient in the future because we will be wearing digital watches around wrists to make phone calls. The way we watch movies will be different in the future, too. We'll be watching films on smart walls, and these special walls will replace computers. Our free time activities will also change. Nowadays, we play online games but we will be playing virtual reality games in 20 years. We use digital cameras to take pictures today, but in the future, we will be taking pictures using drones. These are small planes that can be controlled from the ground.

Task 1: For question 36, decide whether the statement is true (T) or false (F). (0.2 pt)

36. Now, we travel to work in our self-driving cars.

Task 2: For questions 37-38, answer the questions. (0.8 pt)

37. Why will communication be more convenient in the future?

38. In the future, what will people be using drones for?

SECTION FOUR: WRITING (2.0 pts)

Part 1: Reorder the following given words to make a meaningful sentence. (0.4 pt)

39. I/have/never/ film / seen/that/before.

Part 2: Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means exactly the same as the sentence printed before it. (0.8 pt)

40. If Lan doesn't want to gain weight, she shouldn't eat too much fatty food.

=> Unless _____.

41. "Did you watch the detective film on television yesterday, Tom?", asked Daisy.

=> Daisy asked Tom _____.

Part 3. Make any changes and additions necessary to produce meaningful sentences from set of words or phrases given in each of the following questions. (0.8 pt)

42. Anne/suggest/ take/taxi/park / instead / there / foot.

43. John/have/so/good/computer/that/ use / ten years / without/any/errors/ it.

---HẾT---